
HOLY TRINITY ARMENIAN APOSTOLIC CHURCH OF GREATER BOSTON 
145 BRATTLE STREET o CAMBRIDGE, MASSACHUSETTS 02138 o TEL 354-0632 

Dear Partshioners: 

REVEREND FATHER MAMPRE KOUZOUI AN 
(Pastor) 

September 15, 1980 

We are looking forward to meeting with you on Sunday, 
September 28th in the Cultural Hall following the Divine Liturgy 
at a SPECIAL PARISH ASSEMBLY to discuss the proposed STEWARDSHIP 
PROGRAM for our Church. It is our intention to answer any 
questions that you might have, and our hope to approve the 
Program. 

In preparation for the meeting, we enclose, in question 
and answer forma~ the most important points of our Stewardship 
Program as outlined in a series of letters that we mailed to you 
during the summer months. 

Sincerely yours, 

Pastor and Parish Council 
Stewardship Committee 


